WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

MINUTES OF THE 2014 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 


                  HELD AT STEYNING AC ON 23 NOVEMBER 2014 AT 10.00 am

www.westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk


Present: Representatives from all 18 clubs

Meeting chaired by: League Co-ordinator

Action

Thanks were given to Steyning AC (Steve Jones) for making the clubhouse available and for the refreshments and to clubs for attending the meeting. New club representatives were welcomed also.



Matters arising from previous AGM and 2014 half-yearly meeting covered in items below.


1 
Review of the Year



Phil McErlain, League Statistician, presented details of the number of runners throughout the year together with a six year summary. The average number per race had increased by 25% from 353 in 2013 to 424 in 2014 partly as a result of Hove Hornets full year in the League but also as a result of increases in runners from improving clubs (see item 18). [Hove Hornets in their first year in the League finished a highly creditable 8th with 1,270 points and an average of 70.63 points per race]. It was encouraging to see the continued growth in ladies running with the ratio of men to women now down to 1.55 from 1.66 last year.


2 
2015 Club Membership



All 18 clubs in the League confirmed membership. 


3 
2015 Event Calendar



All clubs will organise one scoring event, although assistance from other clubs may be  needed by SWS, as in the past.  Hove Hornets were congratulated on putting on such a well organised event in the first year of the League. In a question from HHH it was confirmed that it was not possible to reduce its length by 1km.

Saints + Sinners were asked if it was possible to reinstate a drinks station on the course, bearing in mind the run takes place in August. 

The calendar was agreed as per the website, with the exception of the following events, for which dates or times have still to be confirmed:

WH          Time may be brought forward by 1 hour

SWS         Provisionally March 15 

LE            Provisionally October 18 


SWS

S+S


WH
SWS
LE


NB: All entry forms and results should continue to be forwarded to Jill Renson for insertion on to the League's website.

All race entry forms to include race organiser's e-mail address (for use by WSFRL clubs only for block entries where fees are paid on the day).  Jill will put them on the website prior to a race and then remove them after the race. 

“Smart Rrs” block club entry form from website to be used or failing this the League's old universal block entry form using Excel.   Before any event check the latest version of Smart Rrs is being used by visiting website. This is now version 30


All clubs

All clubs

All clubs

4 
Contact List  For League Representatives – E-mail addresses



E-mail addresses were updated-see web-site for latest list. All clubs were asked by Jill to ensure club e-mails went to the latest club reps as many were using outdated addresses.
J Renson
All clubs

5 
Accounts for the year 



These showed a deficit for the year of £79.83 (2013 – £73.77) and an accumulated surplus, represented by the HSBC bank balance, of £654.23 (2013 – £734.06).


6 
Club membership fees for 2015 



It was agreed to keep a minimum of £500 in reserve and therefore the subscription rate for 2015 would need to be raised to £70. This was budgeted to give rise to a deficit for 2015 of about £150, taking into account the need for the League to pay the cost of completer certificates or other award in 2015 which had been generously provided by Victoria Saunders (HJ) in 2014. Fees due on 1 January to be paid to Ray Chick. (FF, HHH + LAC pay electronically)
A80/BHR/ FF/HHH/HENJ/ HORJ/HH/LE/ WH/WS

7 
2015 event entry fees



GRR requested an increase for adults as St John's Ambulance now charge them £240 and with attendance on New Years day so unpredictable they are not guaranteed to cover their costs. As other clubs would benefit from an increase and hence increase the amount they give to charity it was agreed that entry fees for 2015 would be £3 adults/£1 juniors in advance.  Juniors to pay £1 only if they run in separate junior events.  Rates were agreed as follows:

Juniors (both League and non- League) in advance and on the day - £1

Seniors in advance         – WSFRL £3

                                       – Non League £7 maximum

Seniors on the day         – WSFRL £5 maximum

– Non League £7 maximum 

Web-site to be amended.

All clubs


All clubs

Jill Renson

8 
Equipment



Existing equipment was agreed to be adequate and currently kept by LE (start and finish banner and stakes). Equipment to be collected by appropriate clubs at the end of events. Bibs and tape to be provided by individual clubs.
GRR/SWS/ PHH/HH/LE

9 
Scoring system for 2015



The current system under Smart Rrs was now working well after some glitches in the summer and will continue for the foreseeable future. Version 30 is the latest.

Reminder: All entries to be on Smart Rrs entry form. Draft results should be e-mailed to Jill Renson, web-site manager,  Phil McErlain League's statistician, and club representatives within 2 days. Final results should be e-mailed to the above within 10 days. All clubs to ensure they are using the latest version of Smart Rrs by downloading the latest version from the League's website prior to their event  Dave Grunwell undertook to e-mail club reps when major changes take place. All those using the software were asked to read the User Instructions before starting. A non League version is also available for clubs to use for non WSFRL events

Any problems with the Smart Rrs should be reported to Dave Grunwell or Jill Renson.


All clubs

All clubs

All clubs

10 
League Co-ordinator 



Being in his 25th year as League co-ordinator Ray Chick had asked to stand down. It was agreed to split the role into chairperson, secretary and treasurer going forward.  Victoria Saunders volunteered and was elected as chairperson, Jill Renson volunteered and was elected as secretary and Ray Chick would continue as treasurer. Ray Chick was thanked for his past services.. 


11 a
League Statistician



Phil McErlain of Arunners was re-appointed and thanked for issuing results throughout the year and for producing the race statistics.



Web-site manager



Jill Renson of Chichester Runners was re-elected and thanked for all her work  not only on the website but also with assisting clubs on the use of Smart Rrs. Dave Grunwell 's was also thanked for all the many hours spent upgrading and helping in the use of Smart Rrs.  


12 
WSFRL website



Any new or amended club details to be e-mailed to Jill Renson for incorporation onto the website. 

Dave Grunwell was now working on a modification called “All Results” which will enable a runner to access all their result times from 2007. However, this is dependent upon consistent entry of data eg Gerald Smith not being entered in certain cases as Gerry Smith or G Smith or with the wrong M/F designation. Currently there are approximately 4,500 incorrect duplications due to inconsistencies in data entry. When the system goes live runners will be able to access results on the web-site by completing just three boxes and any inconsistencies should at that point be notified to Dave.

Electronic timing – it is hoped that eventually we will be able to use machine timing (as used in the park runs) with a filter that feeds into Smart Rrs. The problem is getting the correct number and position for every time. LAC are looking into buying an electronic stopwatch that could be used by other clubs

Although Smart Rrs cannot be used with a Mac, Microsoft Office compatible with a Mac is available but has not been tested for reliability.
All clubs

All

13 
Cheque signatories



Following the above appointments it was agreed that Dawn Cobbett (WS) and Robin Evenden (FF) would be replaced by Victoria Saunders (HORJ) and Jill Renson (CHR). A new bank mandate would be needed.
Ray Chick

14 
Any other business



· Collection of race numbers on day – numbers to be collected on the day should be distributed 30 minutes before the race if club rep fails to turn up (in the case of an emergency)

· Insurance – runner numbers to be limited for insurance purposes to 750 with the exception of LAC which has additional cover

· Possible wheelchair race (1 mile) at Worthing Lido for approx 12 wheelchairs. The insurance co' had confirmed this would be covered under our policy and clubs were supportive of the idea.  However, it may be too late to organise for January 2015 and the timing still needed to be agreed. General concensus was that it would be a good idea to have  such a race before, rather than after, the start of the seniors race so that more people would be able to cheer on the wheelchair contestants.

· Completer certificates for juniors for running all events, T shirts etc? - Victoria Saunders was thanked for organising the certificates and t-shirts for adults in 2014 but it was agreed that completer certificates or an equivalent should not be presented to juniors as they may be  co-erced into running against their wishes. All juniors receive medals or goodie bags after each race in any case.

· Parking facilities at events – the suggestion that car parking should be reserved for reps collecting numbers was dismissed as impractical. In the case of an emergency, numbers would be handed to another club member 30 minuted before the start of a race on the understanding that payment would be made subsequently. Where possible car sharing was recommended.

· Toilet facilities at events generally and at Lewes AC particularly – the need for adequate toilets was emphasised and it was noted that at Lewes there was only one toilet available for every 100 lady runners. It was recommended that Lewes, with their large number of runners, needed to hire in some portaloos. HJ hired 2 for their event and would e-mail details to LAC.

· Reminder re non clashes with event programme – please note that other non League club runs or social events hosted by clubs should not clash with another club's League event

· Reminder – For 2014 minimum age for 5 mile events or more is 15 (14 years for under 5 miles)

· Reminder – Clubs to use Smart Rrs Block Entry Form and e-mail them to race organisers no later than 2 days before the event. Ideally club runners should not enter individually but through a block entry from their club.
All clubs

All clubs

WH

All clubs

All clubs

All clubs

HJ/LAC


All clubs

All clubs

All clubs

15 
Presentation of annual awards



Most points, Seniors - The Norman Crook Memorial Trophy was presented to Arunners with 1,495 points (Average 83.06 per race), Portslade Hedgehoppers were second with 1,421 points (Average 78.94 per race), and Burgess Hill Runners were third with 1,355 points (Average 76.29 per race). 

Most points, Juniors - The Junior Cup was awarded to Arunners with 665 points, Steyning AC were second with 473 points and Worthing & District Harriers were third with 304 points.

Most improved club, Seniors - the banner was presented to Horsham Joggers with an increase in points of 850, Saints + Sinners were second with an increase in points of 575 and Henfield Joggers were third with  an increase in points of 278.

Most improved club, Juniors - this banner was presented to Arunners with an increase in points of 333, Saints + Sinners were second with an increase in points of 122 and Burgess Hill Runners were third with an increase in points of 78 

SAC to pass cup over to AR

16 
Dates of next meetings



Half yearly meeting - in Portslade Community College Sports Centre after PHH run (10 May 2015) 

AGM – date to be agreed at half –yearly meeting to avoid other race fixtures.

The AGM then closed.
All clubs


All clubs

